
Dear Friends 

Today, as we do every Sunday, the church 

looks towards the Trinity. The Trinity is, in 

essence, the singular community of love 

who gives birth to all things, who holds in 

merciful tenderness all things, and who 

renews and embraces all things as our final 

home. The life of the Trinity is the 

birthplace of all human communities: of 

families, of friends, of villages, of cities, of 

nations, for the Trinity is the DNA and 

model of every community and the integral 

ecology of every natural and social bond 

and partnership. The reason we speak of 

the dignity and equality of all human 

beings is because each and every one of us 

has been brought forth from this 

community of love that we call the Trinity 

and have been made in its likeness.  

The Trinity is one of the most central 

doctrines of the Church, but one that we 

have diff iculty explaining and 

understanding. In fact, this teaching of the 

Church was never meant to be an 

explanation, less still “understood” in the 

conventional sense, but was intended as an 

expression – a way of saying something 

without presuming that it was possible to 

say everything.  

 

Our Christian experience, through our 

encounter with the person of Jesus in 

history and our encounter of the Holy 

Spirit through faith, has come to 

acknowledge that there is a plurality in this 

One God: the Father is not the Son, and the 

Son is not the Father, and the Spirit is 

neither the Son or the Father, so we speak 

of three. But as St. Augustine asked, “Three 

what?” He went on to explain: “The 

formula three persons was coined, not in 

order to give a complete explanation, but in 

order that we might not be obliged to 

remain silent.”  

We use human words to express the 

mystery of our experience of salvation in 

God. And so, the Church has always 

followed the hardest path in order to try to 

say something about the mystery of God. 

There are countless ways of expressing the 

mystery of the Trinity (think of St. Patrick 

and the shamrock, or St. Augustine and his 

image of the sun, the light and the sunrays), 

but they all have one necessary element – 

the Trinity is about relationship. And being 

part of this relationship is our ultimate 

future.  

Fr Anthony 

The Most Holy TRINITY 
Year C—12 June 2022 

The community of the Cathedral of St Stephen acknowledges the 
traditional custodians of the land on which our parish stands. 

 

The Cathedral Parish has zero tolerance for all forms of abuse and is committed to safeguarding everyone involved 
in its activities, ministries and services.  The safety and wellbeing of children and adults-at-risk is paramount. 

 

Readings for today:  Proverbs 8:22-31; Romans 5:1-5; John 16:12-15 
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Sacramental Program  
 
FIRST COMMUNION 
There are 28 children preparing to be welcomed to the 
Table of the Lord in the Kangaroo/East Brisbane parish 
and the Cathedral/St Patrick’s parish.  
These celebrations will take place at Masses next week, 
June 18/19, the feast of The Most Holy Body and Blood of 
Christ. 
Please continue to pray for these children and their families 
that they will grow in understanding and love of the 
Eucharist. 
 
CONFIRMATION 
The preparation for Confirmation will begin with parent/
carer sessions late in August. The celebration will be in the 
Cathedral on Wednesday, October 12th, in the evening. 
Baptised Catholic children in Year 3 or older are invited to 
prepare for Confirmation.  To receive an enrolment form 
please email cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au   
 
If you have enquires please phone Sr Kari on  
(07) 3324 3006. 

----------------------FAMILY FESTIVAL------------------------  

Parishioners who regularly attend the Saturday morning mass, 

please note on Saturday 25 June the Family Festival celebrating 

the “World Meeting of Families” will commence at 11:00 am 

with a family focussed Mass celebrated with Archbishop Mark. 

St Vincent de Paul—Winter Appeal 
Domestic violence is 
n o t  a n  e a s y 
conversation to have, 
but it might just be 
the most important 

conversation we can have right now.   
So often, hidden behind the doors of Australian suburbs, 
you may be surprised to know that 1 in 5 Australian 
women have been impacted by domestic violence. 
Driven by fear and misplaced shame, domestic violence 
has grown to be a silent, invisible crisis that impacts 
hundreds of thousands of Australian women. 
In any home, any street, any suburb - domestic violence 
does not discriminate on race, age, marital status, class or 
gender. 
https://donate.vinnies.org.au/appeals-qld/domestic-violence-and-homelessness 

 
ARCHBISHOP MARK COLERIDGE 

 
WILL CELEBRATE 

 
THE ORDINATION TO THE PRESBYTERATE 

of 

EL LOUIE JIMENEZ 
 

THE CATHEDRAL OF ST STEPHEN 
ELIZABETH STREET, BRISBANE 

 
Wednesday 29th June 2022 

 
6.30PM 

 
followed by refreshments 

 
 

 RSVP: FRIDAY 17TH JUNE 2022 
 TELEPHONE:  07 3324 3006 
 EMAIL:  cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au 

Invitation to the Ordination to the Presbyterate 

mailto:cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au


Music at the 10.00am Solemn Mass Celebrant:  Fr Anthony Mellor 




